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RBepublic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

REGION 1
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF THE CITY OF BATAC

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No.B4v | s. 2024 23 SEP 2024

SIMULTANEOUS HPV VACCINATION KICK-OFF AND LAUNCHING OF SCHOOL-
BASED IMMUNIZATION PROGRAM (SBI) SY 2024 - 2025

To:  Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief Education Supervisors
Unit and Section Heads
Public & Private Elementary and Secondary School Heads
All Others Concerned

1. Pursuant to DOH DM No. 2024-0250 “Interim Guidelines on the Resumption
of School-Based Immunization (SBI) after the COVID-19 Pandemic”, the Provincial
Health Office (PHO), City Health Office (CHO) and the Mariano Marcos Memorial
Hospital (MMMH) in partnership with the Department of Education (DepEd) shall
conduct the Simultaneous HPV Vaccination Kick-off and Launching of SBI at
Hilario Valdez Memorial Elementary School on September 27, 2024, 800 AM.

2. This activity aims to protect learners against vaccine preventable diseases,
thereby providing them a safe learning environment.

3. Anent this, Grade 4 Female Learners of HVMES, CAMES, MMMES who are 9
years of age are encouraged to attend the said activity. Furthermore, parent’s
consent must be secured prior to the said activity.

4. Attached is the letter from the PHO for reference.

S. For information and guidance.

R. ALUDINO
sion Superintenden}/
Encl.: As stated
Reference:

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index
under the following subjects:

PROGRAMS NUTRITION EDUCATION

JIRM/DM-HPVKICKOFF
September 19, 2024

Asuncion Street, 16-S Quiling Sur,

City of Batac, llocos Norte

Telephone No.: (077) 677-1993
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Republic of the Philippines
Province of llocos Norte
PROVINCIAL HEALTH OFFICE

PUBLIC HEALTH OFFICE

September 17, 2024

ANSELMO R. ALUDINO
Schools Division Superintendent
City of Batac

Dear Sir,

Greetings of peace and love!
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We would like to formally request your most esteemed approval for the upcoming Simultaneous HPV
Vaccination Kick-off and Launching of School-Based Immunization on September 27, 2024,

School-based immunization is a public health strategy designed to protect leamers against vaccine-
preventable diseases, thereby providing a safe learning environment that supports uninterrupted learning

and overall health.

To ensure that the event runs smoothly, we request that our request be approved and supported as

follows:

1. Administrative support in necessary permission and required logistic arangements.

2. Permit leamers to be excused from their classes to attend the activity.

We assure that we will make this activity a success and really appreciate any kind of guidance or support
that you can give us. If there's anything else needed or required, just do not hesitate to inform us.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. We look forward to your positive response and support.

Warm regards,

RICKSON R. BALALIO, MD
Provincial Health Officer Il
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Brgy.23, P. Gomez Street, Laoag City 2900, Philippines &
Telephone No.(077)772-1196; (077)300-9227 EN

Email Address: pho.ilocosncrte@gmail.com §



